

ALBERT PRIMARY SCHOOL

YSGOL GYNRADD ALBERT

6TH MAY 2020

Dear Parents/Carers,

I hope that you are all keeping well and staying safe.

Please remember to continue doing all that you can to support the NHS in stopping the spread of this virus. Unfortunately, we have heard that some of our families have been unwell and some have lost loved ones during the crisis; we would like to pass on our condolences to those families.

Please be aware that if we try to contact you by telephone it may come up as a withheld or private number. Please try and answer if you can — it will be great to speak to you!

If you need to contact us, please continue to use the children's emails for learning and the school admin address [albertps@valeofglamorgan.gov.uk] or website [www.albertprimary.co.uk] for all other enquiries.

VE Day: On Friday 8th May it will be the 75th anniversary of VE day which is a very significant and important day to mark as well as being a national Bank Holiday. There will be no home learning set on this day but staff will be setting some activities based on VE day for you to consider. The Royal British Legion is also calling on the nation to mark the 75th anniversary of VE Day on 8 May from home. Events include national moments of remembrance and thanksgiving, beginning with a VE Day 75 livestream and Two Minute Silence at 11am, followed by an evening of memories and music on the BBC.

Further guidance for parents and carers to support you and your children to stay safe and healthy and to support children to continue learning while schools are shut due to COVID-19 can be found on the Welsh Government's website: https://gov.wales/covid-19-guidance-parents-and-carers-support-families-stay-safe-healthy-and-learning

These unprecedented times are unsettling for all of us but we know that they will pass. Please take care of yourself and each other.

Stay safe,

A. J. Gibert

